Bear Creek Township Parks and Recreation Committee Meeting

Monday, April 5, 2021

Zoom Meeting

- I. Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m.
- II. Roll call
 - a. Members present: Jerry Bush in Bear Creek Township (BCT), Joe Villemure in BCT, Dan Goldsmith in Pima Co, AZ, Jerry Maureen Doull in BCT, Dave Farris in BCT, Tom Irman in BCT, Doug Kendziorski in BCT.
 - b. Special Guest: Dennis Keiser (Township Supervisor)
- III. Joe Villemure made a motion to accept minutes from the 12/14/20 meeting. 2nd by Dan Goldsmith, unanimously approved.
- IV. Jerry Bush opened the meeting up for discussion regarding the Spring Lake Park with discussion regarding sealing and stripping asphalt. This hasn't been done in a very long time, and we have noticed the state/federal roads being sealed. Joe Villemure mad motion to have the asphalt sealed and stripped. 2nd by Doug Kendziorski, passed unanimously. Joe Villemure to get pricing on a water container fill to add to the drinking fountain at Spring Lake Park. Denny Kaiser stated water will be turned on Thursday, 4/8/2021, at both parks, than tested before any water will be available to the public. Doug Kendziorski said he would grind down the lifted concrete seam in the sidewalk leading West from the restrooms. Jerry Bush said tables are in good shape. Denny thinks a couple of deck boards need to be replaced.
- V. Conversation shifted to Jones Landing with Joe Villemure to get quote to for sealing and stripping. He will also ask to get a solid white line to assist people backing in boat trailers so they can come close to where they should be to load/unload boats in relation to the dock. Joe Villemure will be calling Brian to get shower tower online. Dan Goldsmith to do painting planned for last fall once he gets back in town and weather cooperates. Garbage cans need emptying and Denny Kaiser has a lid for one of them. Denny stated he has gotten requests for plowing Jones Landing for ice fishing. One of the major issues with this is the paver bricks and how they would handle the abuse of plowing. Dan Goldsmith to get a sign for Craig Wendt's driveway stating, 'Do not block private drive'.
- VI. The conversation regarding the dog park is tabled until the next meeting due to the architect not having plans ready for this meeting.
- VII. Joe Villemure to collect state minimums for a rustic campground before our May meeting.
- VIII. May meeting will be held at the River Road property.
- IX. The Bear River Water Way trail access at the Click Road property is in their plan and they love the site. Denny Kaiser to contact jail person release person to see if they can remove the old fence and posts from old garden.
- X. Denny Kaiser will be emailing us the list of what is permissible at the Tanton property.
- XI. Doug Kendziorski moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:48 p.m. 2nd by Tom Irman. Passed unanimously.